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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 13th June 2017 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs J Smith (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, G Parkin, P Venning, C Sykes, A Lloyd-Smith,12 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk).
3594.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Cllr P Venning and Cllr D Green, reasons accepted, Borough Councillor M Burgess, Community Warden Jo Vos & PCSO Dan Smith.
3595.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors' Interests and related matters;  None


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33; None 


(iii) A reminder that this meeting is being recorded

At this point the Meeting was adjourned for the Public Session.  See appendix at the end of the Minutes.


3596.  To confirm Minutes of the meeting held on 9th May 2017:  It was proposed by Cllr Sykes

            and seconded by Cllr Parkin that these be confirmed as a correct record once the numbering 

            had been corrected. All agreed. 
3597.
Matters Arising: 


i)   SIDs – The Clerk had forwarded to councillors the answers received after concerns were expressed.  Councillors were happy with the response.


ii)   Insurance Renewal – Changed to to Hiscox at a cost of £823.49 for a 3 year term.


iii)  Village Gateway – Clerk reported that we have to tell KCC where we want it (by 30mph signs ?), they tell us where we can have it.  Parish Council to pay for it.  Costs to be obtained.


iv)  Parking at the Ellen Terry Museum.  National Trust had replied via Tenterden Town Council that the parking bays belonged to Ashford Borough Council and that there had been a serious accident there recently.  Clerk to forward concerns to ABC.


v)  Documentation files given to each Councillor.  

3598.
Planning Applications (previously circulated)


17/00694/AS  The Spinneys, Poplar Road – Increase in ridge height, 2 no. front facing dormer windows, 2 no. rear velux roof lights, roof terrace to rear elevation, change of use of garage to living accommodation, creation of new access.  Councillors agreed to support this application.


17/00770/AS  Stafford Farm, Moons Green – Reserved matters application for dwelling approved under outline consent ref: 16/01025/AS.  Councillors agreed to support this application.
3599.
To further consider next steps in a review of the value of a possible project to remove part or all of the hedge at Coronation Field/The Green.  Clerk had forwarded to Councillors all the emails she had received on this subject and they had listened to comments made during the public session.  After a discussion it was agreed that firm proposals were needed with the pros and cons for each. Cllr Parkin offered to work on these with the Chairman.  
3600.  Updates on progress made in pursuit of VOICES CLP segments.  Councillors reported on the meetings they had held with their VOICES counterparts which had been assessing anew the issues put forward in the Plan.  The Chairman would update the spreadsheet.
3601.
To consider the Council's approach to producing a policy on Safeguarding.  The Chairman explained that this was a difficult one.  The key is to stress that we are completely committed to keeping children and vulnerable adults safe.  Cllr Parkin offered to produce a draft policy for which he was thanked.
3602.  To agree the Report on Land for Cemetery Extension.  The Chairman informed the meeting             
that according to our Financial Regulations a formal report is necessary even thought the land is 
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a free gift. He had drafted a Report which had been circulated to Councillors.  Cllr Sykes 
proposed, seconded by Cllr Parkin  and agreed by all that this report be accepted.
3603.  To consider the Briefing note put forward by Shadoxhurst Parish Council.  This had been
                  
forwarded to Councillors before the meeting explaining that it had been brought to the attention

            of the KALC meeting held on 24th May which the Clerk had attended.  Shadoxhurst PC was

            aggrieved that ABC had granted an application for houses to be built in the last open space

            in the village.  Support was requested for a submission to Ministers  that the NPPF

            paragraph 14 should be altered so that the need for the five year housing land supply no longer  
has the power to over-rule democratic planning policies from decision making.  Councillors    
 
agreed to give it their support.
3604.
Correspondence:


a)  Kent County Playing Fields Association – Annual Membership £20.  Agreed.
           For noting:  

b)  ABC - Request for positions of litter/dog bins in the village.  Completed by Clerk


c)  ABC – Open Space Stategy – Update of Parishes public open space information.  Completed by Clerk.


d)  Email from Mrs Miriam Lewis responding to the clerk's reply to the email from Mrs. Ann Beeching.  Clerk had acknowledged receipt.


e)  Coronation Field/The Green hedge – Emails & letters have been received from the following with regard to this:  Mrs Jennifer Maynard, Mrs Kathy Chesson, Mrs Jeanette Marchant, Karin Singleton, Mrs Gillian Kirk, Mrs Mary Walton, Mrs Christine Craib, Alison Stevens, Trevor Brown & family, Daniel Bennett, & Sue Whigham


Previously Circulated by email:

f)  NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin 17     g)  ABC Leader Briefing Note for Parishes     h)  Southern Water – An update on our Bathing Water Enhancement Programme     i)  KALC – Training Leaflet 2017/18     j)  KCC - Highways Tracker Survey Report     k)  ABC – Leader's Heritage & History Briefing No. 1     l)  NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin 18     m)  Kent Police Rural Update Report 13th May 2017     n)  South Eastern Rail Franchise Consultation     o)  NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin 19     p)  Southern Water Consultation – Lets Talk Water – Starting the Conversation     q)  ABC – Leader's Heritage & History No. 2     r)  London Bridge Incident     s)  News from the High Weald June 2017     t)  NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin 20     u)  KALC – Parish News June 2017
3605.
To Authorise Payments:


KALC – Defib pads & battery £130.94 including delivery.  Authorised.
3606.
Working Party Reports:


a)  Caretaker – Kenardington incident.  The Chairman explained that an incident had taken place on 24th May between a resident and the Caretaker culminating in the Caretaker making a formal complaint to his employer.  It had followed a complaint by the resident resulting in the Clerk agreeing to pay for a car to be cleaned.  £15 had been agreed.  Until the issue has been clarified by ABC the Caretaker will not be cutting the grass in that area.


b)  Finance - Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement – Agreed.      


           c)  Planning:


     Decisions received: 


      17/00204/AS  Kingsgate House – Conversion of existing garage to gym/treatment room.

                                         Change of external materials to existing outbuildings.                           Granted

      
      17/00546/AS  Lordings, Peening Quarter Road – Proposed detached garage.       Granted

                  17/00440/AS  Lordings Oast – Proposed detached garage.                                      Granted

                  17/00587/AS  Little Acton, Acton Lane – Erection of detached double garage and

                                         Workshop                                                                                               Granted


d)  Highways –  Nothing to report.

e)  Public Rights of Way – The contractors have yet to cut back the vegetation.


f)  Open Spaces –  Nothing to report.


g)  Cemetery & Churchyard  - Clerk reported that the School had complained about overhanging branches that the gang mower cannot get beneath.  Clerk had checked with ABC.

            Planning permission will be required to remove them.
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 3607.
Reports for noting from representatives on outside bodies:


i)  KALC Meeting 24th May 2017 – Minutes had been circulated which included the questions from those present at the meeting and the answers from Simon Cole, ABC Planning Dept.  He had attended explaining the need to find sites for another 1200 houses on top of the ones included in the previous draft.  


ii) Village Hall Management Committee -  Cllr Parkin reported that the registration of trustees is now up to date including a representative of the Film Club and that a new boiler and thermostat had been fitted.
3608.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised. 

3609.
Date of the next meeting of the Parish Council:  11th July 2017 at 7.30pm
3610.
Items for information: 

i)  The Chairman had redrafted the Task List and gave all Councillors a copy.


ii)  The Clerk informed the meeting that she would be away for a week from 24th June but would still be attending to emails.
3611.  To resolve, by the nature of the sensitivity of the next item, to exclude the public.


Proposed by Cllr Sykes and seconded by Mash.


Proposed Cemetery Extension.  The Clerk updated Councillors with the latest information she  had received..
The meeting closed at 21.45hrs 
Appendix to this meeting.

Summary of Public Session.
Planning Applications


17/00770/AS  Stafford Farm – The Applicant gave further details and answered questions.
Other Matters

1)  Various people again expressed their views on the proposal by a resident to remove the hedge alongside The Green and Coronation Field.


2)  Mrs Mary Walton asked for copies of the replies received from Ashford Borough Council with regard to removing the hedge.


3)  The Chairman confirmed that ultimately the Council will hear from the public with regard to the possible removal of the hedge but it will make its own decision.

.
